Department of Public Works

Ian K. Leonard Freeholder Liaison

Frank Moran Director



Making It Better, Together.

Charles J. DePalma Complex 2311 Egg Harbor Road Lindenwold, NJ 08021 Phone 856.566.2980 Fax 856.566.2988 highway@camdencounty.com

December 29, 2011

Sharon McCullough, Borough Administrator Borough of Haddonfield P.O. Box 3005 242 Kings Highway East Haddonfield, NJ 08033

RE: Borough of Haddonfield NJDOT Safe Routes to School (SRTS) Application Grove Street (CR 644) – J. F. Tatum Elementary Chews Landing Road (CR 573) – E. Haddon Elementary

Dear Ms. McCullough:

Camden County Public Works Department is pleased to endorse Haddonfield's FY2012 Safe Routes to School (SRTS) project for pedestrian sidewalks, signage upgrades and striping improvements along Grove Street (CR 644) for pedestrian access to the J. Fithian Tatum Elementary School and pedestrian sidewalks and ADA curb ramp installations along Chews Landing Road (CR 573) for pedestrian access to the Elizabeth Haddon Elementary School. The proposed physical and visual improvements along the County roadways that will provide safer, more pedestrian-friendly routes to both elementary schools. The Borough of Haddonfield has a long-standing record of providing safe routes to schools through various efforts such as establishing safe routes to all K-8 schools, implementing traffic calming and other infrastructure improvements around the schools, and providing programs and improvements that encourage walking and bicycling to all of their schools. Haddonfield's pedestrian improvements along County Roads are supported by the Camden County Public Works Department.

Thank you for your consideration of Haddonfield's application and please feel free to contact us with any questions.

Sincerely,

Kevin Becica, PE, PP, CME, CFM

Camden County Engineer

KB/kb

Cc: Frank Moran, Camden County Director of Public Works

Simeon Martello, Camden County Deputy Director of Public Works

Letitia G. Colombi, Mayor, Haddonfield

Todd Day, PE, PP, CME